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LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

WEDNESDAY 11th MAY, 2016
	    PRESENT:

   APOLOGIES:
	  Community Councillors:  Albert Fraser                                                                                               

                                          Keith Thomas                                             
   County Councillor David Simpson
   Meurig James and Jamie Lewis 


	 Wynn Griffiths        

 Tudor Eynon                         


1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes had been circulated and were approved as a true record. This was proposed by Cllr Tudor Eynon, seconded by Cllr Keith Thomas and agreed by all present.

2 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

a. A40 campaign- 
i. The Clerk will contact Dyfed Powys Police about the traffic issues and speed cameras. (LH)
ii. Meeting with Angela Burns took place on Monday, 14th March. She was very supportive and has spoken with a number of local residents about their concerns. She said that she will be happy to help with any other issues as they arise.

iii. Surveys are already being done for geotechnical and environmental impact and bids for design and build of the by-pass are due in at the end of July. 
iv. Looking at the plans that have been issued to prospective bidders there were a number of concerns raised about access from farms onto the main road and to the chapels.
v. Letters from Eric and Sandra Rowlands- Response to be sent to Sandra Rowlands with a copy of Edwina Hart’s letter and details of the website.
b. Annual dinner- Meeting for a drink after the AGM at Chemeli’s has been arranged but it was agreed that as the meeting was likely to end later than usual and that 2 councillors were absent it would be best to cancel. 
c. Mrs Yvonne Norton of 18 Maes Y Dderwen- In spite of assurances that her concern about excessive noise from the car wash would be dealt with, nothing has changed after several weeks so she will now report it to the Environmental Dept of the County Council.
3  COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S   REPORT: 
a. County Cllr Simpson had called a meeting of all the relevant members of the County Council with representatives of Maes y Dderwen Residents’ Association. They are asking that the County Council should adopt the 3 grassed areas, around the pumping station, to the left of the entrance and the play area. After lengthy discussions the County Council said they are unable to do anything as it would set a precedent for other locations.
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4  CORRESPONDENCE:
a. Sandra Rowlands, Glenfield has written to express her concerns the current proposed route for about the by-pass and the impact on farms. The Clerk will reply with a copy of the letter from Edwina Hart. (LH)
b. Edwina Hart- Minister for Economy, Science and transport has replied to our letter stating that in view of the findings of the recent speed survey they see no justification in reducing the speed limit to 30mph. She also said that it has not been proved that flashing signs giving motorists’ actual speed are any more effective than the ones we already have.
c. Angela Burns sent us a copy of her letter to Edwina Hart and the Minister’s reply. She explained that an employer’s agent was appointed  in October  2015 and they are currently in the process of appointing a design and build contractor expected for July 2016. Some initial ground work and surveys are being done. The line of the preferred route has not changed since 2010 and progress can be seen on the website. The Community Council will be included in their list of stakeholders and there is a Project Engineer, Emyr Davies we can contact with any concerns. A map and progress report were attached.

d. Liz Cartwright PLANED- invitation to Let’s Talk Transport event
e. Liz Thomas PLANED has emailed regarding the Community Plan Workshop saying they   need a 6-week lead-in time to workshop 1 to plan and mailshot residents. Then ideally a fortnight between the two workshops as it gives time to circulate a report of the first workshop before the second one.  They can either do two weekday evening slots, or two Saturday mornings (which have proved successful in other communities) whichever is most appropriate. They have a big event happening on June 14th, but could look at dates after that, which might push the second workshop into early July. The alternative is October. She has tried to check the hall's availability and is waiting for a reply.

f. Planning Inspectorate-  Mrs Isabel Nethell, Head of Service- information about ‘Developments of National Significance’.
g. Welsh Government- Local Government Democracy Division- Stephen Phipps- Information has been circulated to all councils about changes to Code of Conduct that needs to be approved by July 26th.  The Draft Code had been distributed and there were no issues of concern. Registering interests will be added to the agenda of all future meetings.  Clerks and Councillors will be offered joint training with other councils to explain the requirements and implications of the Code and the Clerk will confirm acceptance. (LH)
h. PCC Education Consultation regarding 3-16 Welsh medium school in Haverfordwest- consultation ends 25th May 
i. Templeton Wines – information about drinks for events
j. Shelter Cymru – information about 50+ advice service with posters that the Clerk will display on the notice boards.
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k. Grant Thornton- External Audit Guidance for 2015-16 with a list of requirements. The list of paperwork required is considerable but the Clerk is preparing this and will then send to Llewellyn Davies for internal audit.  
5. FINANCE: 
a. Bank account balances for Current Account – working balance is  

                                                                                                £861.76
                                                                               bequest                 £1176.86
                                                                             Total                      £2038.62  
b. Receipt received for cheques issued:
i. Zurich Municipal Insurance- £504.44

c. Funds received- precept £734

  d. Bills to pay-   Newsletter – there was no charge made for the last print run as they had mistakenly charged us twice for the previous newsletter.
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 
a. Cllr Albert Fraser asked if any progress had been made towards repairing the road outside his property. County Cllr Simpson said he would look into the matter. (DS)

b. The Clerk explained that regretfully having served the Community Council for 15 years she feels it is time to retire and pass on to someone new. The post will be advertised in the next issue of the Community Newsletter.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING      8:00pm.    Wednesday, 13th July
